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Thank You! to our community for a wonderful Presentation Day 2023. 
Congratulations! to all our student award recipients and thank you 

to all those teachers and staff members who assisted in the running of the day! 
We are so lucky to have a collaborative and collegial community of staff 

who go above and beyond, ensuring our school events are smooth and successful! 

We enjoyed the inclusive model which we implemented this year 
and are hoping that in 2024, we can repeat this structure. 
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2024 School Year 

Staff Development Days 
Tuesday 30th January 2024 and Wednesday 31st January 2024 

Students in Years 1-6 First Day 
Thursday 1st February 2024 

Kindergarten students First Day 
Thursday 8th February 2024 
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Principal’s Report  
Term 4 - December 2023 Edition 
 
Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
 

Wow, here we are at the end of another year!  We are so proud as always of the achievement of our 
students, the work of our staff and the investment of support and love by our parents and caregivers.  
It has been an amazing 2023! 
 

Our community has enabled our school to maintain its focus on our core business of student-
centered learning, as well as providing the incentive and motivation for our staff to continue 
enthusiastically with their most important job - teaching your children! 
 

All we can say is well done to all and thank you! 

Staffing and School Operations 

Our planning for 2024 will see 10 mainstream classes and one Multi-Categorical Class.  Things can 
change over the holiday period and several factors may change our current plans.  We will 
endeavour to keep our community updated as Term 1, 2024 begins. 
 

We will commence the start of the year with five Assistant Principals that will be a mixture of part 
time and full time. 
 

Mrs. Claire Thickett, will remain our AP for Curriculum and Instruction (Monday-Wednesday).  Mrs. 
Daniele Aldred will supervise Years K-2 (Monday-Friday).  Mr. Steve Atkinson will supervise Years 3-6 
(Monday-Friday).  Mrs. Justine Jinks will lead Transitions, Student Voice and Stage 2 Units of Work for 
the New Curriculum (Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday).  Mrs. Hannah Bucholtz will lead 
HPGE across our school (Thursday). 
 

The theme for our class names in 2024 is the Olympics and our classes will be named after 
Australian Olympians.  Our projected student enrolments are 230 and this includes our MC Class 
enrolments.  Student numbers are still fluctuating; hence, nothing is concrete until the start of the 
2024 school year when all our students have returned and we have submitted our final numbers to 
the Department.  Our system entitlement is 9 classes, however with Disaster Support funding the 
school is establishing an extra class.  We will therefore have 10 classes in 2024. 
 

Our teaching staff will remain consistent with a mix of permanent and temporary teachers.  
Currently the teachers allocated to each stage are: 

• Early Stage 1 (Kindergarten): Mrs. Jacqueline Thompson, and Miss. Emma Jinks 
• Stage 1 (Years 1 and 2): Mrs. Daniele Aldred (AP), Mrs. Jacqueline Thompson, Miss. Jessica 
Colless and Miss. Chelsea Parker 
• Stage 2 (Years 3 and 4): Mrs. Justine Jinks (AP), Mrs. Haley McGown and Mr. Chris Dodds 
• Stage 3 (Years 5 and 6): Mrs. Hannah Bucholtz (AP), Mr. Chris Dodds and Mr. Steve Atkinson 
(AP) 
• MC Class Teacher: Mrs. Kaz O’Donohue 

 

RFF and Support part-time roles are: 
• RFF Art (Monday, Tuesday): Ms. Laurice Ghannoum 
• RFF Music (Monday, Tuesday): Mrs. Vanessa Cartwright 
• Teacher Librarian (Monday – Wednesday): Mrs. Lauren Halse 
• Learning and Support Teachers including EAL/D: Mrs. Renee Krasinski, Mrs. Jacqui Crowe 
and Mr. Patrick Angel 
• Exec. QTSS: Mrs. Vanessa Cartwright (Wednesday – Friday) and Mrs. Lauren Halse 
(Thursday) 
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School Administrative and Support Staff are: 
• School Administrative Manager (SAM): Miss. Di Kipp 
• School Administrative Officers (SAOs): Mrs. Catriona Carver, Ms. Jenny McLaren (Principal 
Support 1 day) and Mrs. Jacky Corio 
• MC Class School Learning Support Officer (SLSO): Mrs. Jenny Lawday 
• Mainstream School Learning Support Officers: Mrs. Cassandra Music (5 days) and Mrs. 
Amanda Nelson (3 days) 
 

The first two days of school during Term 1 2024 are Staff Development Days –  
Tuesday 30th January 2024 and Wednesday 31st January 2024. 
 

Students in Years 1-6 return to school on Thursday 1st February 2024.  Kindergarten students will 
start their first day on Thursday 8th February 2024 with staggered start times.  Best Start 
Appointments are scheduled over a few days before Kindergartens first day.  Letters with all the 
details will be sent to families during the holidays. 

Year 6 Farwell and Graduation 

I would like to thank the incredible list of volunteers lead by Mrs. Georgia Mike and Mrs. Sarah 
Dignam and staff member Mrs. Justine Jinks, who assisted in the organisation, planning, and 
preparation of the Year 6 Farewell, 2023.  It was a successful and wonderful evening, and the beach 
theme was spectacular.  Many thanks to ALL involved. 
 

To our Year 6 parents and carers – thank you for getting your beautiful children this far in this leg of 
their learning journey.  You have done an excellent job in supporting, encouraging, caring, loving, 
preparing, planning and guiding your children each day!  Well done in reaching the end of primary 
school with them and I send you positive energy and strength as you enter high school with your 
child.  As a fellow parent, please know that our school is always here for support and 
encouragement because we are all in this together. 
 

To our Year 6 students – It has been a privilege to be part of your learning journey at Leura Public 
School.  I want to thank you for displaying such responsibility, resilience and respect.  You have 
demonstrated your responsibility to learning by being reflective, open-minded, adaptive and flexible.  
These skills and knowledge will certainly be valuable in your future life endeavours.  I wish you all the 
very best for a successful and prosperous future filled with life-long learning, love and support from 
family and friends, beautiful memories and the mindset to tackle any challenge with an open mind. 

Christmas Sing-a-Long and Talent Show  

Our Christmas festivities were a huge success.  The students were fantastic during the Christmas 
sing-a-long and our performers at the Talent Show were incredibly entertaining.  Thank you to the 
many staff who supported with all these events.  Our whole community appreciated the work and 
effort for this beautiful day. 

Swimming Carnival 2024 

Leura Public School will host its annual Swimming Carnival on Wednesday 7th February 2023.  It will 
be held at Lawson Swim Centre.  Students will travel by bus to and from the pool.  Permission notes 
have been sent out.  Students in Years 3-6 are expected to attend.  If you have not paid or returned 
your permission note please do so as soon as possible. 
 

Students in Year 6 in 2024 who are interested in nominating for Sports House Captain will have 
the opportunity to speak and be elected on Monday 5th February 2024. 
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Leura Instrumental Music Program (L.I.M.P.) 2024 

During Week 3 Term 1, 2024 our school will commence the Leura Instrumental Music Program.  We 
ask that all parents and caregivers are aware of the financial responsibilities to this program as the 
school needs to organise and pay for the tutors.  The school and the tutors need notice when things 
change in their program, as this impacts on their availability and schedule when working across 
schools. 
 

COSTS: Outstanding fees from previous terms must be fully paid for students to continue with 
the program the following term.   All outstanding music fees from 2023 must be paid before 
students can continue with the program in 2024.   Please Note: All fees are payable at the 
beginning of each term.   If a student decides to leave the program, they do so at the end of a school 
term.  The school must be notified of anyone leaving the program by the end of week 9 each term, or 
you will incur the costs of the whole next term once tutor timetables are already established.  
 

• If absences by tutor reduce our available lessons, the school will adjust fees accordingly.  
Tutors will contact parents directly in this event.  
• Parents are requested to contact tutors directly if their child will be missing a lesson. 

Volunteer Induction 2024 

During 2024, we will be conducting volunteer induction training for all new parents and carers who 
wish to volunteer in our school.  This training will cover WHS Compliance, mandatory child 
protection expectations and strategies that can support parents and volunteers when helping 
around the school.  Parents and caregivers who have already completed this training do not need to 
complete this unless they wish to have a refresher.  It is the responsibility of current volunteers to 
notify the school of any updates or changes to their child protection status.  This is required for their 
approval to be on site working with our students. 
 

All volunteers will be issued with a colour coded badge which is valid for the 2024 school year. 
 

Volunteer induction training will occur during the first few weeks of Term 1, 2024 and will be posted 
on the calendar in Sentral Parent Portal and communicated early Term 1.  All new volunteers need to 
either submit a copy of a valid WWCC (paid or unpaid from RMS) or fill out a free NSW Department of 
Education form declaring that working with children is safe. 
 

PSSA Sports Information 

If parents or carers are interested in trialling their child for PSSA sports, please email the school 
leura-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au with the name of your child and the sport event you are interested 
in.  Permission notes can then be sent home to families with the relevant information at the 
appropriate time.  Dates for Zone Trials and Sydney West Area Championships are attached on the 
following page. 

Sentral Parent Application 

At the end of 2023 the school issued personalised letters to all parents and carers which provide 
instructions on how to download and access the Sentral Parent App.  Please note that in 2024, our 
school will no longer use Class Dojo.  Audiri will be phased out too as a communication platform.  
We hope to begin phasing our families onto the Sentral Parent App before the new school year so 
that communication can commence using the new application.  I will continue to post school wide 
communication on Audiri until a date is provided to our community, however, this will only occur for 
a couple of weeks leading into 2024.  
 
 
 

mailto:leura-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Whilst not compulsory the school strongly encourages the use of the Sentral Parent App as parents 
and carers will be able to view our school calendar for upcoming events and download the 
necessary documents.  The App will also allow parents to book teacher interviews as needed, as 
well as view and track their child's attendance percentage. 
 

Our school will also be moving to our new finance system with Sentral in 2024.  This is why moving 
onto the Sentral Parent App is critical prior to the new school year.  It is hoped that permission notes 
and payments for events/excursions/activities will all able to be done through this application, 
making it a one-stop shop for families. 
 

We understand there can be different family structures within our school so some families may 
require two keys for access.  The school will work through any extra access for families as needed 
early in Term 1 2024. 
 

Have a wonderful and safe Christmas and New Year.  We are all hoping that 2024 will be a 
fantastic year for us all. 
 

Kind regards, 

May Ptolemy  

Principal 
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